
 

 

 

 

 

MONMOUTH COUNTY HUMAN RELATIONS COMMISSION 

FULL COMMISSION MEETING of Monday, JULY 10, 2017 

 

Attendance: Linda Zucaro, Ron Sopenoff, Jeffrey Schwartz, Sherri West, Carolyn 

Schwebel, Nichoele Peguese, Stephanie Ayers, Rosa Lee, Joya Anderson and Renee 

Harris; Guest:  Karl Mol. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm followed by the Salute to the Flag. 

The minutes of the June 12th meeting, submitted by Linda Zucaro, were approved with 

the necessary corrections. 

The Treasurer’s report (attached) prepared by Sondra Canon and presented by Sherri 

West shows a current balance of $978.27 out of the county’s allocation of $1600. 

Sondra suggested that those individuals wishing to be reimbursed send all receipts for 

expenditures to her. 

Unfinished Business:  

 

 See attached for the any updates on the Constitution of By Laws. There will be 

further discussion at the August 7th meeting regarding the By Laws. By Laws will 

be ready for voting at the October 2017 meeting.  

Updates: 

 The Commission is looking for a volunteer to create and manage the 

Commissions calendar. Please contact Sherri or Linda. 

 

 Sherri announced that the officers going forward after transition will be Chair – 

Sherri West, Vice Chair – Linda Zucaro, Secretary – Renee Harris and  

Treasurer – Sondra Cannon.   

 

 Joya Anderson updated on the Super Safe Summer in Asbury Park on June 24th 

Joya and Rosa Lee were in attendance from the Commission. The Program was 

led by another group not the original group that introduced. There were 2 

different locations for the program that was not communicated and the actual 

program was not what it started out to be. However, the Commission members 

were able to participate and weather the situation. 

 



 Joya Anderson, Nichoele Peguese and Renee Harris presented the Bias Crime 

presentation that was presented at the Neptune High School on May 30th. See 

attached presentation for your viewing. They would like other members of the 

Commission to be trained so that any of the members could present and be 

involved. Ron suggested that the presentation be presented to a non-diverse 

school. Linda suggested that we review the speaker handbag that posted on the 

website it will give you suggestions when speaking or presented to a group.  
 

Announcements: 

 Racial Justice Project  

 Art Program 

 Black Lives Matter 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm  

Respectfully submitted by Renee Harris 

 

  

  



                                                                                                                                        

 

2017 Budget Allocation       $1,600.00 

 

Expenditure(s) submitted       ($ 621.73) 

   Interfaith Prayer Breakfast    ($120.00) 

   Rosa Lee -Four attendees at $30.00 per ticket 

 

  Project MOSAIC          ($417.84)                     

  Trisa Krietzberg – ($358.84) 

  Linda Zucaro – ($59.00) 

 

  Teasley Humanitarian Award    ($83.89) 

  Linda Zucaro – Programs, Engraving & Wrap 

   

Balance as of 7/10/17       $978.27 

 

Submitted by, 

 

Sondra Cannon 

MCHRC Treasurer 

Monmouth County Human Relations Commission 

Treasurer’s Report 

July 10, 2017 


